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It seems such a long time since we started back to school in September, but this is the first Newsletter of the school year so I would like to welcome the new children who have joined us at Rosebank.  We have Connor, Paddy, Joseph, Finn, Alexander and Jack who are all in Green Class, Nikola is in Red Class, Adam is in Pink Class and George  joined Yellow Class.  
Everyone has settled well into school and we are looking forward to meeting families at their child’s interim review.

[image: image4.jpg]



As always this term is a very busy one with lots of things happening, but there are a couple of things I would like to let you know about which have happened since our last Newsletter was published at the end of the Summer Term.

NAS Accreditation
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We are proud to announce that we have recently been re-accredited by the NAS, receiving a Commendation fro Wellbeing and Exercise.  We have also been recommended for a National Award.  This is an acknowledgement of all the hard work and dedication of the fantistic staff we have in school and I would like to say a personal “Thank You” to them all.
New Dining Tables
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We have taken delivery of new tables for our dining room this term.  The tables are simple to use and save time and energy for our midday supervisors.
  Ninety-five percent of our children now have a hot school meal on a regular basis and we are enjoying the new variety of meals 
on offer each day.

My Zipwire Challenge
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I completed my Zipwire Challenge in August at the 
Penrhyn Quarry, Bethesda
 (see www.zipworld.co.uk) and thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  I was apprehensive and scared to begin with but wanted to have another go as soon as it had finished!  
Thank you to everyone for your sponsorship and support – I managed to raise around £750 which will go towards paying for the Multi-Skills Coach, Andy Ault, to provide sessions for the children.  
Anyone still wanting to sponsor me can go to the JustGiving website:

https://www.justgiving.com/Judith-McGuinness
Thank you!
[image: image8.jpg]



Harvest Festival
In October we had our Harvest Festival at the Pentecostal Church in Barnton.  
We had lots of parents who came along to join in and all of the children participated with enthusiasm, with each class performing or singing a harvest themed song. 

[image: image9.jpg]



Many people made donations of food.  Yellow Class took all the food to the Methodist Church (also in Barnton) where the local Food Bank is based.  
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We received a lovely Thank You letter from the organisers and the children learned about why we need food banks.

Peggy from the Food Bank Team said:
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 “On behalf of Mid Cheshire Food Bank I would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff and children of Rosebank School for the wonderful donation of 82.1 Kgs of food.  We appreciate your support as it is vital in ensuring the Food Bank is able to continue to serve the local community.  The demand
 for food parcels increases year on year and we do rely on 
donations such as yours.”
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Shakespeare for Schools
October was a busy month as we also participated in the Shakespeare for Schools Festival.  I won’t say too much about it here, as Julie will tell you in much more detail further on in the Newsletter.

I would just like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff who came along and supported the children ~ Dianne, Alison, Mel, Sally, Cheryl and Lysette ~ and special thanks to Julie for organising the whole event and for being such a great Director!

Autism Hub and Library
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Some of you may have seen the article in the local Guardian newspaper about the opening of the new Autism Hub and Library in the bungalow next to Rosebank School.  
This provides a much-needed resource centre for parents and professionals involved with children and adults on the autistic spectrum.  It contains a collection of books, DVDs, CDs, visual aids, sensory toys and other useful tools to support anyone caring for someone with autism, Asperger’s or other learning or sensory difficulty.  
 The Library is being supported by the National Autistic Society
 and will be manned by NAS staff 
each Wednesday from 10.00am until 6.00pm.  
If you would like any further details please contact

autismlibrary@rosebank.cheshire.sch.uk
or contact The National Autistic Society Cheshire West branch cheshirewest@nas.org.uk
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Barnton Christmas Tree Lighting
On Friday 27th November the official lighting of the Barnton Parish Council Christmas Tree took place.  
The tree is planted on the grass verge in front of Rosebank School. 
On the night the weather was dreadful, so after a very quick switch-on, we gathered inside the school where
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 it was warm and dry.
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Hayes Funeral Directors (Barnton) [image: image17.jpg]


provided lanterns, mince pies and drinks and a few brave people from the local community joined us.
Barnton Silver Band played carols and we all had
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 a good sing-song!
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Rosebank staff decided to get in the Christmas spirit by dressing up and were persuaded to sing together
 as a “choir”.  
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Many thanks to everyone who came for making it such an enjoyable evening.

Join us for our
Nativity and Christmas Fayre

On Tuesday 15th December we will be holding our 
Christmas Fayre in school.  
All the children will be involved and classes will have activities based in their classrooms.  There will be a Grotto with Father Christmas and his Elves based in the bungalow.
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Please join us if you can ~

and bring any children who
 may want to meet Santa!

Yellow Class will be hosting a Christmas-themed photo booth

Pink Class will be running a Café selling drinks and mince pies

Blue Class will run a Tombola stall
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Purple Class will have a Sweet Jar stall similar to the one at our Sports Day, which proved very popular and there will be 
Raffle Tickets on sale ~ which Orange Class will be helping to sell.

Green, Red and Orange Class children will be performing our Key Stage 1 Nativity Play during the afternoon as well.  This will be mainly for KS1 parents to attend, but if there are any spare places then other parents will be able to watch.

Lastly, I would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a very happy New Year.

Best wishes, 

Jude McGuinness, Headteacher
[image: image23.jpg]X}



Red Class News
Red Class have been enjoying many different activities during Autumn Term ~ from exploring colours and autumn pictures in Art to enjoying using the PE climbing equipment in the school hall.
 As a class we are enjoying developing our water confidence by using the school splash pool.  We have enjoyed our different Bear stories 
including We’re Going on a Bear Hunt, Peace at Last and 
Brown Bear What Do You See?
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In Red Class we work hard at encouraging our children to share toys and tolerate others playing near them or with them. Here is a great example of Nivan and Jack having a go at sharing the musical marble toy.
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Both Louey and Nikola really enjoy their sensory sessions and they particularly enjoy exploring and touching the shaving foam, feeling the texture and enjoying the smell.
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All the children have enjoyed the story ‘Going on a Bear Hunt’  ~ and have been exploring different sensory experiences for the grass, mud and bear cave.
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Here is Nivan using computer software as part of a maths session to count spots on a ladybird.
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Green Class News
This term we have been getting to know all our new friends in Green Class.

We have tried lots of new things and been to new places.  We have visited different parks and had snack at some cafés and at the park.  
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We have been learning to walk safely, holding hands with an adult when we are out and about.
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In class we have been trying new craft, messy and creative activities.  Joe enjoyed dressing up as a pirate and wanted his face painted.  
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Jack made a musical instrument from the blocks on the wood display.  Connor and Paddy especially like playing with the dough.
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Our Topic has been Celebrations and Bears.  
We have celebrated at Harvest, Bonfire Night, Halloween and Birthdays.
  Alex and Finn both celebrated birthdays this term.

Marshall made a bonfire picture.
Paddy, Joe and Alex helped scoop out the pumpkin for Halloween.
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Finn and Alex blew out candles on the Birthday cake.
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We have been doing Marshall’s favourite story, ‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’.   We acted it out in the forest and even found a Bear Cave!
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Yellow Class News
This term Yellow Class has enjoyed learning about ‘Our World’, and also focused on animals and their habitats, Ancient Rome, and locating countries and continents.

[image: image58.jpg]



In Literacy, we have read and watched ‘Around the World in Eighty Days’, and have recounted the story, created help posters, used hot-seating, and used lots of adjectives and connectives.  We have also created a Harvest poem, and performed this at group-time.  We have just started to read ‘Refugee Boy’ and are learning about what refugees are.
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In Maths, we have been focusing on column addition and subtraction, dividing and multiplying.  
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We have also predicted, compared and weighed objects, and used thermometers to compare heats of different liquids. 
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 In addition, we have found properties of 2d and 3d shapes, and identified right angles. Furthermore, our mental maths has improved because we have been practising hard in class 
and at home!
[image: image66.jpg]




In Science, we have identified animals and plants and their homes.  We have categorised animals and plants, found things that have once been alive, are alive, or are dead and have learned about the seven life processes.  
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We have also investigated shadows and the effect that more or less light has on them.
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In PSHCE we have been looking at turn-taking and waiting, and have also learned how to manage to explain 
how we are feeling in CBT.   
  
 In addition, we have learnt about the importance of rules at home and at school, and have observed and identified different types of body language.  We have also discussed the importance of personal hygiene.
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In Geography, we have identified countries, continents and capital cities, and have also looked at weathers in different locations.  We have followed Phileas Fogg’s journey around the world, and have discussed the difficulties he may have faced.

In History, we have learnt about Ancient Rome.  First we found Rome on a map of the world, and identified that it was in Italy.  Next we researched and found facts about Ancient Rome, and then looked at the difference between food eaten by rich and poor Romans.
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In Art and D&T, we have completed weaving and have experimented with different colours and materials.  We are also in the process of creating our own Roman purses and wallets, and have enjoyed planning and making our own designs and templates.
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In Music we have sung songs about the world, and have used different parts of our bodies to make percussion sounds.  We have also learned to copy and repeat rhythms, and to pass a clap around the group without speaking.
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In PE this term, we have been very active!  We have learned the importance of team work, and have played lots of team games with Roger in Sports Leaders.  We have also played football with Andy, and have enjoyed our weekly rugby sessions with Craig.  In addition, we have also participated in weekly trampolining sessions at
Charlie’s Gym.
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In RE we have looked at bible stories with promises in, and have made our own promises to each other.  We have also watched the story of the Nativity, and have spoken about the gifts given

to the baby Jesus.
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Orange Class News
This term out topic in Orange Class has been toys; we have enjoyed a variety of books centred on the topic in Literacy.
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 In Science our investigations into Sound and Light have used our knowledge of our senses. We made string telephones and instruments; we’ve searched for sources of light and had great fun exploring the dark tent with our torches.
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In Literacy we particularly enjoyed the story of The Paper Dolls, 
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a story by the author of the Gruffalo, Julia Donaldson. This special story gave us lots of ideas for stories about our paper dolls and was the starting point for discussions about loss and memories.
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In Maths, we have looked at the properties of 2d and 3d shapes, number, money and explored the different ways we measure, time, length and weight.
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In PSHCE we have been looking at turn-taking and waiting, and have also learned how to manage our feelings and explain how we are feeling in CBT.    
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 In addition, we have been focusing on independent skills at snack time, where the children have begun to get their own snack; pouring their own drinks and cutting their own bread.

In History, we have looked at old and new toys. We had the opportunity to play with some Victorians toys.
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In Music we have used the computer to compose some music, using high and low notes and listening to each other’s pieces.
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In PE this term, we have had the chance to play rugby with Craig and Oliver from Warrington Wolves and Boccia with Andy, we have all learned new skills and practised following the rules of the game and we’ve have been working on being a good team member. We have also gained new skills and confidence in the swimming pool.
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Our trips out on the mini bus have taken us to Delamere Forest, Kelsall Park, McDonald’s, Marbury Park, Anderton Country Park and the Candle Factory
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Purple Class News
Just like a Roman…

This term we have been learning about Italy and the Romans.  
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We have enjoyed learning about Italy, especially the food!  We have written instructions and designed and made pizzas, written menus for an Italian restaurant and created posters about Italian landmarks and have written postcards from Italy. 
We have also learnt about how Rome got its name through the story of Romulus and Remus. Learning to count in Roman numerals proved tricky but we also mastered adding up too.
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We enjoyed a visit to Dewa Roman Experience in Chester and have learnt about the daily life of Romans and Roman soldiers.  We have made Roman shields, broaches and mosaic pictures in art and have learnt how to make a toga.
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With Patsy with have learnt about Roman instruments and learnt the song
 ‘Just like a Roman.’
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In Science we have been learning about ourselves, our bodies and animals and their habitats.  We have designed our own fish on the computer and chose a habitat for them to live in.
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We have enjoyed CBT; we have been talking about our different types of feelings and how they make us feel, what happens to our bodies and how to use our  tools to make us feel calm.  
Over the last few weeks we’ve been learning about social tools and how to use these at home and school ~ for example, talk to a friend, ask for help, and hug a teddy.
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We are all looking forward to Christmas in Purple Class ~ we have written our letters to Santa and went to the post office, asked
 for and bought a stamp ourselves 
and posted them.  
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We are looking forward to the Variety Club Christmas Party and would like to wish you all a very happy Christmas.

[image: image127.jpg]



Blue Class News
Blue Class have had a great first term. In English we have been sharing some familiar stories. The children really enjoyed working on the stories ‘Peace At Last’ and ‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’ amongst others.
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William and James did some lovely writing about ‘Peace At Last’.
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We have also been working on a ‘Speed Up’ handwriting programme where the children do all sorts of fun activities to develop their gross and fine motor skills. This includes drawing using different media.  We all enjoyed using shaving foam as part of these activities, we looked like we’d been in a snow storm when we’d finished!
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In Science we have been finding out about sound and light. We explored different sounds that we might hear in different places, the sounds different instruments make, and we had a go at making our own simple instruments.
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 In Maths we have been working on lots of different tasks involving numbers, money, shapes and measuring. As part of our work on money the children enjoyed visiting shops and cafes and developing an understanding of what we can spend money on and how much things cost. They also enjoyed walking to the local supermarket and choosing fruit to buy to bring back to school for snack times.
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In Art with Dorothy the children have been exploring the properties of different materials and how they can create different effects by tearing, scrunching and folding these to make 3D pictures. They have been working very hard at following instructions to work independently on their tasks.
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The children have also enjoyed our regular weekly games sessions, when they get an opportunity to share a game with their friends. James has become an expert at the 'Snail Race' challenge and is very keen to share this with the other children in the class. William is also amazing at the matching card activities. He manages to find a pair at almost every turn….so blue class are considering a trip to a casino in the very near future!
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We have also been very busy with lots of activities beyond the classroom. The children really enjoy their swimming lessons every Monday at Sir John Deane’s and are increasingly confident in their water skills. On Tuesday we go to trampolining and on Wednesday we do horse riding. 
The children have also been to lots of interesting places for our educational visits; including local shops, parks, cafes and garden centres. 
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We really enjoyed visiting High Legh Garden Centre recently and seeing all their Christmas displays.

It’s been a busy term and I’m sure all the children will be ready for a well-earned Christmas break, so we wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
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Pink Class News
Our topic this term in Pink Class has been ‘Friends’. We chose this broad topic in order to focus on getting to know each other and establish a good class ethos.  

We began by thinking about friends and friendship.  It is relatively easy to describe what a good friend does but not so easy to always be a good friend. CBT forms an important part of all we do in Pink Class this term focusing on emotions.
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We used the story of the Little Princess to help us to see what happens when everyone is friends together.  This topic has also incorporated our work about ancient Egypt. Finding out about how people lived such a long time ago and so far away has been really interesting. This has led to some great art work (thank you Dorothy!) The children all drew a self-portrait Egyptian-style including some very fancy head-dresses. Of course we couldn’t miss out the gory bits and so learning about Mummies included the gruesome details, followed by designing our own sarcophagus ~ obviously just a small pretend one!
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In Science we began by learning about how to be healthy and in particular about eating the right foods at the right quantities. Each day in Pink Class 
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we try different foods. 
These are not necessarily something new and 
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also not necessarily something healthy but trying different foods has helped us all to eat a wider variety of things in school and hopefully sometimes at home too!  
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We found out that eating the right food was really important for animals too. Our visit to the zoo helped us to understand a bit more about carnivores, omnivores and herbivores ~  as well, of course, as being a great day out!
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We have also been very active this term, going to the forest and Marbury Park for walks and visiting different play areas.  
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Over the term we have learnt how much fun we can have if we play together with all our friends and we have almost learnt that going for a walk is fun too!  
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We have played rugby which is great fun to play but not so great if someone has to win, but that is an important part of learning to be a good friend.  
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All the children in Pink Class also took part in a Boccia match against another school. We have also been swimming this term which is a great favourite with most of the class.
Physical Education  ~ Autumn Term 2015
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As always we have had a busy programme of Physical Education in the Autumn Term.  Classes have enjoyed opportunities to develop their physical skills and competencies through swimming, horse riding, trampolining, multi-skills, football, Let’s Walk, rugby league, and walking for health and fitness.
All classes also have individual programmes of physical activity to help pupils stay calm and well regulated and to ensure they are ready to learn. This may include Five-a-Day exercise sessions, a run on the track, a circuit of the outdoor gym, or a sensory integration programme tailored to a pupil’s individual needs and practised daily.
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Opportunities for competitive sport are accessed for those pupils who are able to compete. We have   hosted a Boccia competition against Lostock Primary School, and individual classes competed during their multi-skills session.
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Two teams from Rosebank have also attended a pan-disability Boccia competition at UCAN (formerly Rudheath High School).  Rosebank “A” team 
narrowly lost their final in a thrilling match
 to St Joseph’s School.
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Over the holiday period we would encourage you to get out and about with your child and continue to foster their physical development. Trips to the playground and a good walk in a country park are great activities to do with the whole family.
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Remember:  There is never the wrong weather only the wrong clothing!
Good Luck, and have an Energetic 
and Physical Seasonal Break.
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After School Clubs
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Once again the dark nights are here but we had some nice weather too. We managed to go outside and eat pizza for tea this term, as the weather was still very warm and dry.  We also got out on the minibuses quite a lot, before the clocks went back, due to the weather being kind.
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We have been having games nights which have been very successful with all the toys, art activities and construction toys; Lego being a favourite. 
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We have also had some great movie nights including Two by Two, Toy Story 1, Toy Story 2 and we will be watching Toy Story 3 after Christmas. The children’s favourite movie this term has got to be Minions; it is a great movie.  
We have enjoyed some great snacks on movie nights this term ~ chip butties and hotdogs always go down very well. We have also had nachos, crisps and popcorn.






We will be having Christmas art night and Christmas movie night which are also always very popular with the children.  

We will also be making tea before we break up for the Christmas holidays.
We had some new children join us at After School Club this term ~ George, Jamie and Connor.  
Lucas is still coming to us on a Thursday from the Russett School; he has been coming to us for over a year now and always has a 
great time with us.

 



Thank you to all the staff who work very hard to make sure all the children are relaxed and happy.
We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

After School Club will start again on first school week 

in January 2016.
Castle Head Residential
8-10 July 2015
A group of fifteen pupils accompanied by nine staff journeyed up to the Castle Head Field Studies Centre in Cumbria for an action-packed two-night residential.

On arrival at Castle Head we had a quick tour, unloaded our luggage, ate a packed lunch, and then got straight into climbing gear for our first activity. 

 In two groups staff and pupils tackled the Jacob’s Ladder and the High Pole.  Charlotte was the first pupil to get to the top of the High Pole, stand on the platform and then “fly” down on her safety rope and harness.  It was brilliant to watch each pupil take a turn, and a real personal achievement no matter how high they got.



The Jacob’s Ladder was a trickier, more technical climb and pupils and staff had to work as a team to scale each rung.   
A member of staff later commented:

“Seeing our children have a go at something way out of their comfort zone and taking on the challenge was really wonderful.”

We finished off the evening with orienteering in the Castle Head grounds.  The fastest and best pupil at reading the maps and running to the locations 
was Ethan.  Well done, Ethan!

Day Two saw us walking up a fell to a tarn near Lake Coniston where pupils and staff ate the packed lunch they
 had made earlier.  

Stuart, one of the Field Studies Centre Leaders, showed the pupils a variety of plants that grow on the fell, including one that ate insects.  He stopped the pupils at a point on the track where there were no signs of houses or manmade structures, and had them sit quietly and listen to the sounds of the fell.  This was a lovely moment where we felt the pupils make a real connection with a wilderness environment.


We spent the afternoon on Lake Coniston in canoes.  Stuart led the session with lots of fun, competitive games.  The weather was perfect and the lake still and calm.  The pupils helped at every stage, carrying the canoes from the trailers to the lake edge and then back again following the activity and paddling with some skill and effort.



The only waves we had occurred when a speed boat passed us on the paddle back to base!

We followed this with a “chippy tea” 
in the park at Grange-over-Sands and a campfire with toasted marshmallows back at Castle Head before bed.


Our final morning was spent climbing on a low rope course followed by a walk along the river to a working farm and then lunch, before boarding the minibuses back to Rosebank.



Staff and pupils had 
an amazing experience 
and we definitely want to
 return to another Field Studies Centre soon!





There was little happening in the garden when we returned in September and the lack of sun in August meant that there was little to harvest. Consequently we were tidying up and planning for next year
 much earlier than usual.

Milly worked extremely hard and did a brilliant job digging over an old bed where a hedge used to be and planting autumn raspberry canes. Hopefully this will extend our soft fruit season and we’ll still be picking raspberries for snack next September and October. Thank you, Milly.


Matthew also did a fantastic job weeding the raised beds and planting some winter onions while Orange and Yellow class planted different types of cauliflower. Fingers crossed they survive the winter.

The most exciting garden news is the arrival of our compost bins beautifully built by Derrick our Site Manager. The children have already started filling them by raking up the leaves to make leaf mould. Hopefully a day will come when we no longer have to 
buy bags of compost! Huge thanks go to Derrick for making this possible. If anyone has any old carpet they 
want to get rid of, please get in touch with school as we 
can use it to cover our compost bins and 
speed up the process.

I hope you all have an enjoyable festive season 
and best wishes for 2016.

Merry Christmas!   

Sarah Steen


Sing Up

The “Sing Up” Assembly is now well established in the Wednesday afternoon slot at 3pm with everyone in Key Stage 2 developing their singing skills.

The Autumn Term has been full of celebrations and significant events and we have put lots of effort into learning new songs for various occasions. We’ve had great opportunities for performance in front of an audience for the whole school with Harvest Festival and Christmas.  Purple Class also took the plunge in our assembly “Showcase” spot recently with “Just Like a Roman” a song they had practised in 
class music sessions.



Taking singing to an even wider audience, Yellow Class singers represented Rosebank at the Barnton Parish Council Remembrance Service (see more about this on the Wear Red Day page).

Well done to them!

Special congratulations also must go to the cast of The Tempest and the staff involved. They learned nine new songs as part of the Shakespeare Schools project. The final event at the Crewe Lyceum was a great success 

(see more about this on the Shakespeare for Schools page)


The songs Key Stage 2 have learned as a whole group this term are:

Harvest Rock and Roll; a song with an “oooh yeah” rock and roll refrain!

We’re So Thankful; a modern harvest song.

Peter Piper; a warm-up song which uses the words to the well-known tongue-twister and involves gradual tempo changes.

Warm The Brain; a rap-style chant with a series of actions.

United We Stand; a repetitive phrase warm-up used to practise pitch variations.

Wear A Poppy; a remembrance song with a steady marching beat.

…and a mix of traditional and contemporary songs to celebrate Christmas.
Wishing everybody a very Happy Christmas. Enjoy your festive music!


The Shakespeare Schools Festival Co-ordinator, Claire Meade, sent this email to me after our dress rehearsal:

“I just wanted to say, I just saw your dress rehearsal and it was so joyful 
and lovely to see. The children did such a good job performing out to the audience and really committed to each moment. I loved the music 
and thought all the performers were so engaging. I came to find you 
all in the dressing rooms to congratulate and wish you good luck but you
 had already gone!
I am so glad I arrived in time to catch your dress rehearsal, it was beautiful. Please tell your young people a big well done from me!  Claire”
From the beginning

September saw the beginning of many rehearsals leading to a fantastic performance of The Tempest by our Rosebank Shakespeare Company
 on the 18th November.
Lucas, William, Johnathan, Ella-Grace, Logan, Joyce, Harley, Jason and Blake began their rehearsals a little apprehensive and reserved. They gave up their lunch times and worked tirelessly to perfect their voices for singing, learn their lines and act with expression 
and enthusiasm to create atmosphere 
and tell the story.
As the weeks went by the children became increasingly engaged and began to know their characters, relate more to each other, show emotions and even ad lib!  They learnt how to show different emotions such as fear, anger, sadness, love and happiness through words, gesture and actions.

During the Cast Workshop at the Crewe Lyceum a few weeks before their final performance the children worked on stage with another school. The children played some ‘getting to know you’ games and interacted with the pupils from the other school, shaking hands and telling each other their names.  This was an amazing achievement for our children to interact with people they didn’t know. The children from the other school 
were also really supportive of our pupils.
On performance day the children were so excited on the minibus and on our arrival at the theatre we had lunch, then waited in the bar lounge to go and get changed for the dress rehearsal. The other schools came into the lounge and asked some of our children what play they were performing and what characters they were playing and the children responded enthusiastically.




Before our final performance the Venue Director came to me and said that it was wonderful listening to the children quoting lines of Shakespeare as they moved around the theatre and it was lovely to see them so enthusiastic 
about their performance.
After our technical and dress rehearsal the children had a much-earned break at Springfields School in their play area.  We were back at the theatre for six o’clock after our tea at McDonald’s. 

The children got changed and had their make-up done by Sally Wilks and myself and their hair by Dianne Robertson and Mel Rathbone.  Finally, it was time to go down and wait in the wings. 

The children went on stage and gave their best-ever performance of ‘The Tempest’.  We were all so proud of each and every child.
I would like to say a big thank you to everyone who helped in any way with the production.  Without the hard work and dedication of Teaching Assistants, Alison Wrench, Sally Wilks, Dianne Robertson, Lysette Duxbury, Cheryl Thompson and Mel Rathbone believing in the children’s ability, the performance would not have been a success.  

Patsy Hendry our Speech and Language Therapist worked with the children to teach them the songs and adapted the music, on more than one occasion, to suit our needs.


Thank you too to Dilys Hooper and her friend Carol who made costumes for Ariel, Prospero, Caliban and Stephano.  A lot of thought was put into making them comfortable and practical and the children really enjoyed wearing them. 
Teachers were also flexible, allowing staff to take part and support the children at lunch times and during our final three weeks of rehearsals on a Monday afternoon.  

Jude did a fantastic job of videoing the dress rehearsal and taking photographs throughout the day of our performance and we hope to put together a scrapbook of their day.
The children had a wonderful experience performing on a real stage and gained lots of confidence. They talk to staff and their peers around school about Shakespeare and continue to sing the songs.


I am extremely proud of the whole cast and hope it will be an experience they will remember throughout their lives and we are all looking forward to next year’s production!
Julie Butcher

Wear Red Day

Staff and children all wore red for the day and donated £1 in support of the Poppy Appeal.



Barnton Memorial Hall 

10th Anniversary Celebrations

11th November 2015


Yellow Class (George, Isaac, Nathan, Charlotte, Jason, Jurgen and Blake) together with Headteacher (Judith McGuinness) and Yellow Class staff attended the service.  We sang 'Wear a Poppy Today'.

 

Barnton Primary School also sang.  We listened to the Last Post and had a minutes’ silence, said a prayer, then we all enjoyed drinks and cakes in the Memorial Hall. 


In Yellow Class during the week we had talked a lot about Remembrance Day what it means so the class had developed a good understanding of why we attended the service.
Following the service, we received the following email from George Loughlin who had 

been in attendance:
“This morning together with others from the village I attended the celebration event at Barnton Memorial Hall.

It was wonderful that children from our village schools were there - their singing and participation made the event so much more appropriate - wishing to remember why we have a village memorial hall but also focus on the future - very much a living memorial.

I hope the children enjoyed the occasion and the refreshments - they engaged with us all and their behaviour as ever was exemplary!

Please convey my thanks and that of others to all from your schools who were involved.”



Friends of Rosebank’s first meeting of the year was the AGM which was held on 19th October 2015.   Officers have been elected for all posts:

Chair – Tamara Downes

Vice Chair – Michael Carr

Joint Treasurers – Marie Tierney

and Donna Sindall

Secretary – Vikki Millar 
(Jane Nicholls to take minutes)

Miranda Carr will take the role of 
Events Organiser.  

The Committee will be supported from school by Jude McGuinness, Headteacher, and Rachel Green, Family Support Worker.

Some events were planned for the coming year:
Nativity and Christmas Fayre

Tuesday 15th December – see information about this
 in the Headteacher’s article at the beginning of the Newsletter.  The Raffle will also be drawn at this event.  Please return your raffle ticket stubs and money by Friday 11th December for inclusion in the draw.

Miranda and a group of volunteers will be sorting out hampers and raffle prizes the week prior to this event and Santa’s Grotto will be constructed in the bungalow.  Each class will be involved – the younger ones performing

 in the Nativity, and the other classes all having

activities in their classrooms.

Quiz

The annual Fun Quiz is planned to take place on Friday 4th March 2016 and following the success of the delicious curry provided by Mark Crutchley last year, will again take the form of a Quiz and Curry Night.  More information about this in the New Year.

Duck Race
The annual Duck Race will take place again at the Hare and Hounds Pub in Crowton.  The date has still to be confirmed.

Fundraising Activities
The Committee discussed fundraising and what the money is to be raised for.  There are the on-going needs – funding for multi-skills and music therapy and also the maintenance of the bikes and go-karts.  Friends of Rosebank also provide funding for theatre company performances at school, additional workshops, etc and also the Christmas tree and Christmas Party and activities for the children.  Every child in school benefits from the funds raised.

There is also a “wish list” of things school would like to be able to raise funds for on a more long term basis – new flooring in the hall to replace the carpet; re-design of the sensory room; and eventually replacement of minibuses.  We are grateful to Barnton Parish Council who last year provided the Barnton Community Christmas Tree in the front of our school grounds, and this year gave the funding for the electricity supply and lights so that an official lighting ceremony could take place (more about this elsewhere in the Newsletter).

Funds are also raised through various on-going activities, such as the 50 Club and Bag2School and the Giving Machine.  
Friends of Rosebank also aim to provide support and social activities for families – we have funded the Siblings Group and we support the socials at Fuzzy Ed’s.

If you have any ideas for fundraising or activities 
that you would enjoy, please contact 
Tamara Downes: 
tamaradownes@mac.com

Friends of Rosebank have a Facebook Group!
Join the group to be kept up to date with school events, fundraising and social activities.  

It’s easy: simple search for Friends of Rosebank and select ‘Join Group’.  It’s a closed group so any posts are limited to group members only.  

Anyone with an interest in the wellbeing of the school can join, 

so family and friends can join too.

The Giving Machine


FINALLY DON’T FORGET the Giving Machine!
It’s quick and it’s easy!  If you shop online then simply register with The Giving Machine at www.thegivingmachine.co.uk  and you can access the same stores but for every penny you spend we get a cash donation at NO EXTRA COST TO YOU!!!   But please note ~ you need to access the stores by using the Giving Machine as your search engine.  If you use another search engine first, such as Google, then they get the pay-back, not us!

The range of shops and services is huge, including:
Amazon, eBay, Argos, Asda, New Look, RAC, Trainline, Matalan, Boots, Thomas Cook, Halfords, Aviva, Joules, Sports Direct, Staples, Early Learning Centre, Sainsbury’s, W H Smith, Very, ToysRUs, Waitrose, Laura Ashley, 
John Lewis, Next, House of Fraser, WeightWatchers, Hamleys, theBrilliantGiftShop.co.uk, Groupon, More Than, Red Letter Days and many more!!
If you buy on-line this is a great way to help us!!
                  Club
Congratulations to our winners this term:

July winner –  Jackie Dyer (No 57)

August winner – Patsy Hendry (No 40)
September winner – Tracey Hague (No 38)
October winner – Natasha Tompkins (No 60)
November winner – Pam Urmston (No 33)


Bag2School
The last Bag2School collection took place in June and raised £128.  The next collection is on 
Wednesday 9th December 2015.

Social at Fuzzy Ed’s

We held a Social on the morning of Sunday 22nd November from 10am until 12 noon at Fuzzy Ed’s at the Salt Cellar in Middlewich.  We had exclusive use of the play areas, giving everyone the chance to relax and socialise.  This was well attended by families and a great time was had by all.  We will be holding 
another Social in the Spring Term.





~  ~  ~  Governor News  ~  ~  ~
The weather is still relatively mild but the end of term and Christmas will soon be upon us.  Once again the Autumn Term seems to have flown but on reflection so many things have happened.
The school year has got off to an excellent start.  Staff and pupils have settled in well and are working hard.  Pupils are enjoying the curriculum and the wide variety of additional activities offered during the school day and at the 'After School Club'.

The Governing Body has also been very active.  At the start of December we said ‘goodbye’ to
 Mrs Joanne Moores who had served for 
a number of years as a Parent Governor.  Jo was Chairperson for the Finance & Premises and Pay Review Committees as well as Governor for Health and Safety.  Her experience and expertise in finance was particularly appreciated by fellow governors when it came to understanding the budget.  We wish Jo good luck in her future ventures.
The Governing Body now has Tamara Downes, Parent Governor taking on the role of Governor for Health and Safety, and we welcome Michelle Palmer as a new Parent Governor to replace Jo.   Michelle’s term of office started on the 2nd December and we look forward to welcoming her to our first Full 
Governing Body meeting on 10th December.
In recent weeks the Full Governing Body (FGB) undertook to complete Level One of the Governor Accreditation Programme (GAP) – designed to be a competency framework for school governors.  I think I speak on 
behalf of all the governors when I say it was interesting
 and somewhat challenging, especially when we were 
asked to complete a series of questions and tasks
 that then had to be handed in, to be marked!  
We have yet to get our marks back!  
The course covered DfE expectations for governance and those for OFSTED evaluation criteria.  Rosebank is still waiting for ‘the call’ from OFSTED to say they will be coming into school next day to carry out their inspection.  
All staff are really well prepared to show inspectors the high standard of teaching and learning that goes on every day.  Hopefully the governors will be able to display their knowledge and confidence in all aspects of Rosebank’s life in school too.

The members of the Governing Body would like to congratulate Jude McGuinness on her success in getting the Headship at Dee Banks School in Chester.  Our loss is their gain.  We all wish her well in her new school. 
I'm pleased to say Jude is with us until the end of this academic year (July 2016).  That will give the Governing Body time to appoint a new Headteacher for September.  We have started the process and hope to advertise both before and after the Christmas break in the hope that suitable candidates will have time to see the advert and decide to apply. 

Parent representatives will be involved throughout the process. The Governing Body will only appoint a new Headteacher that they feel will be the right person to sustain the high standards already achieved and able to share a vision as to where they see the school can develop and improve.

Over the next few weeks there are a number of special Christmas events and activities planned in school and it is hoped that families, friends and governors attend as many as possible.

Finally on behalf of all governors I would like to wish everyone associated with Rosebank School a Happy Christmas
 and Best Wishes for 2016.

Ann White

Chair of Governors

Tips to Help Parents

Manage over the Holidays
· Use schedules, calendars and/or diaries to forewarn about upcoming events;
· Provide photographs or find pictures of people and/or places you will visit;
· Take photos of relatives coming to stay;
· Use timers: letting them know how long the assembly, concert or activity will go on for will make a huge difference to their anxiety levels.  (If activities run overtime allow them to leave if they have stayed for the set time). 
Concerts and Special Events
· Limit their choices and be very specific with choices (eg: sit at end of a row, not anywhere in hall)

· Give your child something to hold as they usually calm best when they have something in their hands.  A quiet sensory toy (could be blutac) or something to fit in a pocket for long sitting periods can be wonderful.

•
Avoid verbal overload.  Use visuals to support verbal and give only one instruction at a time.
•
Set up clear rules and boundaries (especially for
“special events”).
•
Make social stories of upcoming events, books about holidays.  Let them refer back to them and re-read to prepare them for the change.

•
Avoid verbal arguments by redirecting them to what they should be doing.  For example: “sit down”, “tidy away”, “walking”.

· Offer drinks and factor in toilet breaks.  Once they are in a busy hall, they could have a meltdown as they forgot to drink or go to toilet.
IF ALL ABOVE FAILS WHAT WILL YOU DO?

· Essential -  have a  Meltdown Plan  and everyone knows it.  This could include:  pre-warning signs, non-threatening withdrawal, quiet area strategy or families taking two cars so you can make a fast exit. 
FAMILIES:  Tips to survive over the Christmas break

· Adapt all of the above to suit your child or family circumstances
· Pre-warn your child about visitors and family visitors: “When Grandma comes she will hug you like this!”

· Put labels on the outside of presents, saying what is inside.  This is great!  No surprise is a good surprise.

· Find out if favourite TV shows are OFF over Christmas break and give pre- warnings.
· Use a calendar to mark on all events.
· Don’t forget to include “go home” from holidays, or “back to school” as they might think they are on holidays FOREVER!
Yellow Class delivered the Harvest donations to the local Food Bank





The children met the Food Bank Team and talked to them about why we need food banks





Here is Liam having a go at sorting counting bears into the correct coloured pots. He did very well and got them all correct!








Jack enjoying his sensory session, exploring the foot spa and the bubbles





Jack and Nivan play together with the musical marble toy





Louey and Nikola having fun in their sensory sessions, exploring, touching and smelling shaving foam








Louey, Jack, James and Nikola exploring different sensory


experiences of grass and mud





Nivan practises counting spots on a ladybird





Green Class have visited parks and cafés





Joe had his face painted when he dressed up as a pirate





Jack made a musical instrument from the blocks, and Connor and Paddy liked playing with the dough





Marshall made a bonfire picture





Paddy, Joe and Alex helped to scoop out the pumpkin for Halloween





In the forest we acted out the story of 


“We’re Going on a Bear Hunt”.   


There was lots of mud ~ and we even found 


a Bear Cave! 





Finn and Alex blew out candles on the Birthday cake





We are learning about what


 refugees are.  Here is an example of Jason’s work





We measured using different sized jugs


Weighing and measuring in Maths





Measuring in Maths





Isaac did some good independent


work on habitats








Jason tackles some weaving in Design and Technology





Blake’s maths work about weights





Isaac and Charlotte enjoying


rugby with Craig





Yellow Class visited Morrison’s to buy snack








Lucas and Charlie exploring their sense of sight in Science





Orange Class on the trail of a Gruffalo


 in Delamere Forest





Charlie wrote about a story.  He wrote:


 “The girl is in the bed playing with the paper dolls.”








Thomas drew pictures for the verses from “Toy’s Playtime”








Oliver taking part in a relay race





Oliver candle dipping.   He wrote: “I am at the candle factory dipping my candle into hot wax.”





“Fore!”


Helena practising her golf swing in 


multi-skills





Purple Class at the Dewa Roman Experience in Chester





Joyce dressed as a Roman lady





Grrr… Laiya and a Roman soldier





Computing/English:  


Laiya used a webcam to take her photo and made herself into a Roman soldier.  Laiya wrote about what she needed to be, to be a soldier.





English: writing instructions.  Harley wrote instructions on how to make a pizza.





Well done, Harley!





Milly’s Italian menu





Logan followed instructions and made a delicious pizza ~ yum!





Well done, Laiya ~ you made a great mosaic picture!





Harley made a Roman shield








Science:  Harley compared skeletons of a human and an animal and recorded his observations





Milly dressed up for our Purple Class toga party





Science:  Joyce wrote about what she would find in an ocean habitat.  She wrote:


“The fish has got fins.  The crab moves side to side.  The octopus has eight legs.  A shark blows bubbles.  The starfish goes blue under the water.”





Harley at Barnton Post Office buying a stamp for his letter to Santa





CBT:  Logan made a tool box to help him express his emotions and to help him to choose the right tools





Science:


Logan drew a picture of himself and labelled his body parts





William (left)


And James (right) did some lovely writing about the book


“Peace at Last”





Johnathan, Pam, Tom and George making shapes in the shaving foam ~ before it 


got too messy!





Learning about different sounds we might hear in school or at home





George and Cayden paying for the fruit that they had chosen for class snack times





Ella-Grace and William may have found some possible Christmas presents!





Tom, James and Ella-Grace sharing the


 ‘Snail Race’ game





William finding yet another ‘pair’, playing cards with Cayden, Johnathan and George





Blue Class enjoyed the Christmas displays at High Legh garden centre





Looking at the giraffe at Chester Zoo





Lucas tasting grapefruit ~ I’m not sure he liked it!





Boccia





Playing Jenga together in team building





Pink Class





Lucas’s French work





Ethan did some really good writing after he had been to see the fireworks





Our Egyptian-style portraits





Nathan practising his balancing on the low beam





William on the trampoline





George balancing with the help of Charlie





Rosebank entered two teams for the Boccia





Boccia: 


the “A” team ~ Nathan, Jason and Charlotte








Ella-Grace having a 


chip butty ~ yum!





Harley and Isaac watching the Minion movie





Watching 


The Minions





It was a lovely sunny picnic





Darren making cheesy garlic bread





Lucas loves 


the frogs!





Delicious!





Milly and Ethan enjoyed making pizza





Lucas having fun





The children enjoying


 a picnic





Lucas chopping the pineapple.


Charlotte loved the Pepperoni!


Well done making pizza, Ella-Grace.





Isaac drew a picture of himself on the High Pole





Logan on the Jacob’s Ladder








Oliver and William





Walking up the mountain





Getting ready to go in the canoes





Oliver on Lake Coniston





Lucas’s drawing showed canoeing and having a chippy tea at the park





River drew a picture and wrote about 


canoeing on the lake





Harley drew a picture to show how we toasted marshmallows on the fire





The lake was very calm





Derrick did a great job building compost bins.  Thank you, Derrick!





Sing Up assembly group on Remembrance Day





Yellow Class performing “Wear a Poppy”





The Tempest cast rehearsing





William getting ready for his performance





Lucas and Harley liked the mirrors in the dressing room








Lucas gave a great performance and sang brilliantly!





Ella-Grace sang solo ~ well done, Ella!





Harley gave a great performance as Ariel





Teaching Assistants did a great job supporting all the cast members





All the staff dressed


 in red for our 


Wear Red Day





All the children dressed in red for the day, too.  Here are Yellow Class children before their performance at the service





Yellow Class attended the service at the Memorial Hall 


and performed a song 





We still need more members for this year ~


 contact Rachel Green at school.  £12 or the year and with 50 members there is a prize of £25 each month





We would like to say a big THANK YOU to Elaine, our volunteer.  Elaine comes in most Mondays each term and spends time cutting out and laminating all our PECS resources, 


saving hours of staff time.





We really appreciate your efforts on our behalf Elaine, and wish you a very happy Christmas.  We look forward to seeing you again in 2016.





Elaine!








